Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I  John Merry, Leader of the Council,

Confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has 

The submission of the Pendleton PFI Outline Business Case ‘Creating a New Pendleton’, to Communities and Local Government (CLG)

The proposed scope of the scheme and the financial implications for the Council as outlined in the accompanying report ‘Pendleton PFI Outline Business Case Financial Affordability’
.

The Reasons are A provisional credit allocation of £102 million has been secured based on the council’s expression of interest.  Subsequent development of the Outline Business Case has outlined a credit requirement £121 million, which has been discussed with the CLG.  Indications are that CLG are prepared to work with the Council at this new higher figure.

Without both financial support from the council and the additional PFI credits from Government, the proposed scheme will not be viable, which would affect the Council’s ability to meet the Decent Homes target.
.

Options considered and rejected were PFI was identified as the preferred investment route for the Pendleton area, following a city-wide Stock Option Appraisal process that was signed off in 2005.  A more detailed option appraisal exercise as undertaken during 2007, to develop a preferred housing option for properties within the PFI area..

Assessment of Risk High.

The source of funding is HRA for the annual contribution, Capital Receipts, PFI Credits, Affordable Housing Programme (AHP) and the use of land..

Legal advice obtained Legal implications relating to the PFI contract, land and assets have been carefully consider through both the master planning & land and legal task groups.  External legal advice has also been provided by Addleshaw Goddard.  Further detail is contained within the OBC Chapter 10 - Project Delivery Arrangements and Chapter 13 – Statutory Processes..

Financial advice obtained Financial implication are outlined in detail within the accompanying Cabinet report ‘Pendleton PFI Outline Business Case Financial Affordability’..

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

(The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection

Contact Officer: Bob Osborne 


Tel No 8705

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environmental Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed:  

J D Merry



Dated:  24th June, 2008

*
This decision was published on 25th June,2008
*
This decision will come in force on  2nd July,2008 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

